

# John D. Loudermilk Collection, 1950-1991 (20418) 20418

This finding aid was produced using ArchivesSpace on April 30, 2025. Finding aid written in English

Wilson Special Collections Library

# **Table of Contents**

Summary Information	3
Biographical Note	4
Scope and Content	4
Administrative Information	
Related Materials	. 6
Controlled Access Headings	
Collection Inventory	
1. Papers, 1950-1991.	
1.1. Songs	
1.2. Memorabilia, 1950-1991.	
1.3. Correspondence, 1961-1988.	
1.4. Other papers.	
2. Photographs.	
4. Posters and oversize images.	
5. Artifacts.	
J. ALUIACIS.	50

# **Summary Information**

Summary Category	Description
<b>Repository:</b>	Wilson Special Collections Library
Creator:	Loudermilk, John D.
Title:	John D. Loudermilk Collection, 1950-1991
ID:	20418
ID [aspace_uri]:	/repositories/2/resources/8584
Date [inclusive]:	1950-1991
Physical Description:	2000 items 7.0 linear feet
Language of the Material:	Materials in English
Abstract:	John D. Loudermilk started his music career in his native North Carolina under the pseudonym Johnny Dee. After reassuming his birth name and moving to Nashville, Tenn., his commercial success as a songwriter for Acuff-Rose Publications earned him a spot in the Nashville Songwriters Association International's Hall of Fame. In addition to maintaining his songwriting career, Loudermilk also actively supported folk and country music through his participation in folk festivals, his involvement with the Southern Folk Cultural Revival Project, and his role as producer of a 1980 album by Chet Atkins and Doc Watson.
Abstract:	The John D. Loudermilk collection includes papers, photographs, audio recordings, posters, and artifacts. Papers consist of sheet music, newspaper clippings and other memorabilia, correspondence, and other printed materials. Photographs include images of John D. Loudermilk alone or with others, as well as a few images related to album covers. Audio recordings include 45s, 78s, LPs, acetate discs, 8-track tapes, cassette tapes, CDs, and a reel-to-reel tape. These include recordings made by Roy Acuff Jr., Ernie Ashworth, Chet Atkins, Glen Campbell, Johnny Cash, the Everly Brothers, Marianne Faithfull, George Hamilton IV, Stonewall Jackson, Robert Mitchum, the Nashville Teens, Paul Revere & the Raiders, Sue Thompson, Johnny Tillotson, Tracey Ullman, Bobby Vee, Porter Wagoner, and others, as well as Loudermilk as himself or under the name Johnny Dee. Posters advertise performances or venues at which Loudermilk made appearances. Artifacts include t-

### **Summary Category**

#### Description

shirts, buttons, and other items related to performances or venues at which Loudermilk appeared.

### **Preferred Citation**

[Identification of item], in the John D. Loudermilk Collection #20418, Southern Folklife Collection, Wilson Special Collections Library, University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill.

### Return to Table of Contents

### **Biographical Note**

John D. Loudermilk (1934-), a widely-recognized songwriter, performer, and producer, was born in Durham, N.C. Under the name Johnny Dee, he began singing on the weekly Little Johnny Dee radio show by age 13. Loudermilk continued to sing and record his own songs throughout his career; however, he is primarily known for his work as a songwriter. His first major hit song, "A Rose and a Baby Ruth," was recorded by fellow North Carolinian George Hamilton IV in 1956. In 1958, Loudermilk moved to Nashville, where he was hired as Chet Atkins's assistant. After a brief period with Cedarwood Publishing, Loudermilk spent the 1960s writing for Acuff-Rose Publishing. During the 1960s and 1970s, Loudermilk became known as one of the most prolific of the Nashville songwriters; his songs were recorded by Roy Acuff Jr., Ernie Ashworth, Chet Atkins, Glen Campbell, Johnny Cash, the Everly Brothers, Marianne Faithfull, George Hamilton IV, Stonewall Jackson, Robert Mitchum, the Nashville Teens, Paul Revere & the Raiders, Sue Thompson, Johnny Tillotson, Tracey Ullman, Bobby Vee, Porter Wagoner, and others. Loudermilk was inducted into the Nashville Songwriters Association International's Hall of Fame in 1976.

### Return to Table of Contents

### **Scope and Content**

The John D. Loudermilk collection consists of papers, photographs, audio recordings, posters, and artifacts related to the music career of North Carolina native songwriter and performer John D. Loudermilk.

Papers consist of sheet music, newspaper clippings and other memorabilia, correspondence, and other printed materials. Other papers include information pertaining to the production

of *Reflections*, an album by Chet Atkins and Doc Watson, conceived and produced by Loudermilk. Photographs include images of John D. Loudermilk alone or with others, as well as a few images related to album covers. Audio recordings include 45s, 78s, LPs, acetate discs, 8-track tapes, cassette tapes, CDs, and a reel-to-reel tape. Many of these recordings date from Loudermilk's years as a Nashville, Tenn., songwriter, and include recordings made by Roy Acuff Jr., Ernie Ashworth, Chet Atkins, Glen Campbell, Johnny Cash, the Everly Brothers, Marianne Faithfull, George Hamilton IV, Stonewall Jackson, Robert Mitchum, the Nashville Teens, Paul Revere & the Raiders, Sue Thompson, Johnny Tillotson, Tracey Ullman, Bobby Vee, Porter Wagoner, and others, as well as recordings made by Loudermilk as himself or under the name Johnny Dee. Posters advertise performances or venues at which Loudermilk made appearances. Artifacts include t-shirts, buttons, and other ephemera related to performances or venues at which Loudermilk appeared.

### Return to Table of Contents

## Administrative Information

### **Publication Statement**

Wilson Special Collections Library

### **Restrictions to Access**

Use of audio or moving image materials may require production of listening or viewing copies.

Access to streaming audio or moving image materials may be restricted to researchers who can authenticate with an ONYEN or who are physically present on campus. For further information about access to streaming audiovisual materials, contact Research and Instructional Services staff at Wilsonlibrary@unc.edu

### **Acquisitions Information**

Received from John D. Loudermilk of Christiana, Tenn., in 2007 (Acc. 100669).

### **Processing Information**

Processed by: Carrie Stubblefield, May-June 2007

Encoded by: Carrie Stubblefield, May-June 2007

Updated by: Anne Wells, March 2016; Nancy Kaiser, October 2020

### **Copyright Notice**

Copyright is retained by the authors of items in these papers, or their descendants, as stipulated by United States copyright law.

### Return to Table of Contents

### **Related Materials**

### **Related Collections**

- 1 George Hamilton IV Collection (#20410)
- 2 Southern Folk Cultural Revival Collection (#20004)
- 3 Anne Romaine Collection (#20304)
- 4 Gold Band Recording Corporation Collection (#20245)
- 5 Southern Folklife Collection Artist Files (#30005)

### **Items Separated**

- 1 Oversize Papers (OP-20418/Folders 1-2)
- 2 Extra-oversize Papers (XOP-P-20418/Folder 1)
- 3 Photographs (PF-20418/Folders 1-3)
- 4 Museum Items (MU-20418/Box 1)

### Return to Table of Contents

### **Controlled Access Headings**

- Composers--United States.
- Country music.
- Country musicians.
- Popular music.
- Acuff-Rose Publications.
- Acuff, Roy, 1943-
- Ashworth, Ernie.
- Atkins, Chet.
- Campbell, Glen, 1936-
- Cash, Johnny.
- Dee, Johnny.
- Everly Brothers.

- Faithfull, Marianne.
- Hamilton, George, 1937-
- Jackson, Stonewall.
- Loudermilk, John D.
- Mitchum, Robert.
- Nashville Teens (Musical group)
- Paul Revere and the Raiders.
- Southern Folk Cultural Revival Project, Inc.
- Thompson, Sue, 1926-
- Tillotson, Johnny.
- Ullman, Tracey.
- Vee, Bobby.
- Wagoner, Porter.
- Watson, Doc.

### **Collection Inventory**

### 1. Papers, 1950-1991., 1950-1991

Physical Description: 1200 items

#### Arrangement

Arrangement: by type.

### 1.1. Songs.

Physical Description: 500 items

#### Arrangement

Arrangement: Folders arranged alphabetically by song title.

#### **Scope and Contents**

Published sheet music, handwritten transcriptions and parts sheets, lyrics, promotional materials, and clippings.

#### "Abilene"

Scope and Contents

Sheet music, two different versions.

"Ain't It Goin' to Hell on a Sled?"

### **Scope and Contents**

Typed lyrics, sheet music.

Document Case 1 folder 1

Document Case 1 folder 2

'All of this for Sally"	Document Case 1 folder 3
Scope and Contents	
Handwritten notes, sheet music.	
'All the Cryin' in the World"	Document Case 1 folder 4
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
'Any Mail, Mother?"	Document Case 1 folder 5
Scope and Contents	
Typed lyrics.	
'A-Plus in Love"	Document Case 1 folder 6
Scope and Contents	
Record jacket, photocopy of handwritten music and lyrics.	
'Asiatic Flu"	Document Case 1 folder 7
Scope and Contents	
Handwritten music and lyrics.	
'Baby Don't Pout"	Document Case 1 folder 8
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, promotional flyer.	
'Baby Goodbye''	Document Case 1 folder 9
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
'Bad News''	Document Case 1 folder 10
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, promotional flyer.	
'Bahama Mama"	Document Case 1 folder 11

"The Ballad of Widder Jones"	Document Case 1 folder 12
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, two different versions.	
'Be Careful with that Little Drink Before Dinner"	Document Case 1 folder 13
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
"Belonging to You"	Document Case 1 folder 14
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, promotional flyer.	
'Big Daddy''	Document Case 1 folder 15
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, handwritten lyrics, promotional flyer.	
"Big River Rose"	Document Case 1 folder 16
Scope and Contents	
Promotional flyer.	
"Billy Blue"	Document Case 1 folder 17
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, promotional flyer.	
"Blink Away"	Document Case 1 folder 18
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
"Blue Gummed Catahoula (Alligator-Eating Dog)"	Document Case 1 folder 19
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
"Blue Serge and White Lace"	Document Case 1 folder 20
Scope and Contents	
Photocopy of 7-inch record.	

Document Case 1 folder 21
Document Case 1 folder 22
n section, drums, and
Document Case 1 folder 23
Document Case 1 folder 24
Document Case 1 folder 25
Document Case 1 folder 26
Document Case 1 folder 27
Document Case 1 folder 28
Document Case 1 folder 29

"Cloudy and Cool"	Document Case 1 folder 30
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
"Conflicting Interests"	Document Case 1 folder 31
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
"Countin' the Hours, Countin' the Days"	Document Case 1 folder 32
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
"The Crying Kind"	Document Case 1 folder 33
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
"Darling Jane"	Document Case 1 folder 34
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, promotional flyer.	
"Cut Me Down (From Your Whipping Post)"	Document Case 1 folder 35
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
"Ding Dong (Ding a Long a Ding Dong Ding)"	Document Case 1 folder 36
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
"Dixie Cup of Sand"	Document Case 1 folder 37
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
"Do You?"	Document Case 1 folder 38
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	

"Don't Turn On the Light"	Document Case 1 folder 39
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
'Dope"	Document Case 1 folder 40
Scope and Contents	
Typed lyrics	
'Dream of Him (and He'll Come Back to You)"	Document Case 1 folder 41
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
'Dreamboat (He's My)"	Document Case 1 folder 42
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, two different versions; promotional flyer.	
'Drink (Another Drink)"	Document Case 1 folder 43
Scope and Contents	
Typed lyrics.	
'Ebony Eyes''	Document Case 1 folder 44
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, two different versions; newspaper clipping.	
'Envy"	Document Case 1 folder 45
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
'Every Day I Learn a Little More About Love"	Document Case 1 folder 46
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, typed lyrics annotated by hand.	
'Everyone But You''	Document Case 1 folder 47
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	

'Everything's Alright"	Document Case 1 folder 48
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, two different versions; promotional flyer.	
'Falling Again"	Document Case 1 folder 49
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
'Fan Club"	Document Case 1 folder 50
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
'Father Time and Mother Love"	Document Case 1 folder 51
Scope and Contents	
Handwritten music and lyrics.	
'The File"	Document Case 1 folder 52
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
'Find Out"	Document Case 1 folder 53
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, promotional flyer.	
'Fine Wine (Must Be Sipped Slowly)"	Document Case 1 folder 54
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
'Flying Fish"	Document Case 1 folder 55
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, typed lyrics.	
'Follow Your Drum"	Document Case 1 folder 56
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	

'Fort Worth, Dallas, or Houston"	Document Case 1 folder 57
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
'Freddy and His Go-Cart"	Document Case 1 folder 58
Scope and Contents	
Promotional flyer.	
'From Nashville with Love"	Document Case 1 folder 59
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
'Genesis (One String Genesis)"	Document Case 1 folder 60
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
'Geraldine''	Document Case 1 folder 61
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
'Give Me a Sweetheart"	Document Case 1 folder 62
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
'Givin' You All My Love"	Document Case 1 folder 63
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, handwritten lyrics.	
'Go On Home, Boy"	Document Case 1 folder 64
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
'Goin' Down Town (To See My John)"	Document Case 1 folder 65
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	

"Google Eye"	Document Case 1 folder 66
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
"The Great Snow Man"	Document Case 1 folder 67
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, two different versions.	
"The Guitar Player (Her and Him)"	Document Case 1 folder 68
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, handwritten parts (violins, viola	a, rhythm guitar, bass, piano).
"The Habit"	Document Case 1 folder 69
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
"Hatteras Jack"	Document Case 1 folder 70
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, carbon copy of typed lyrics with	n handwritten annotations.
"He Can Be Your Baby"	Document Case 1 folder 71
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
"He Reminds Me of Me"	Document Case 1 folder 72
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
"Th'Heart I Have To Live With"	Document Case 1 folder 73
"Th'Heart I Have To Live With" Scope and Contents	Document Case 1 folder 73
	Document Case 1 folder 73
	Document Case 1 folder 73 Document Case 1 folder 74
Scope and Contents Sheet music.	

, ,	
'Hell No, He Hasn't"	Document Case 1 folder 75
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
'He's Just a Scientist (That's All)"	Document Case 1 folder 76
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
'Hollywood"	Document Case 1 folder 77
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, two different versions; promotional flyer.	
'Home, I'm Coming Home"	Document Case 1 folder 78
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
'Honeymoons Must Be Spent Alone"	Document Case 1 folder 79
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
'I Believe (What I Believe)"	Document Case 1 folder 80
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
'I Can't Hold Your Letters (In My Arms)"	Document Case 1 folder 81
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
'I Chose You"	Document Case 1 folder 82
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, two different versions.	
'I Count My Sheep"	Document Case 1 folder 83
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	

"I Gotta Go (Because I Love You)"	Document Case 1 folder 84
Scope and Contents	Document case 1 longer 0-
Sheet music.	
'I Know My Place"	Document Case 1 folder 85
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
'I Love You Darling (One Thousand Times)"	Document Case 1 folder 86
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
'I Love You, Lucy"	Document Case 1 folder 87
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
'I Wanna Live"	Document Case 1 folder 88
"I Wanna Live" Scope and Contents	Document Case 1 folder 88
Scope and Contents Sheet music, three different versions (including on	e in French: "Je Veux T'Aimer" );
Scope and Contents Sheet music, three different versions (including on typed lyrics in French; clippings; promotional flyer	e in French: "Je Veux T'Aimer" ); r.
Scope and Contents Sheet music, three different versions (including on typed lyrics in French; clippings; promotional flyer 'I Wish It Were Me"	e in French: "Je Veux T'Aimer" ); r.
Scope and Contents Sheet music, three different versions (including on typed lyrics in French; clippings; promotional flyer "I Wish It Were Me" Scope and Contents	e in French: "Je Veux T'Aimer" ); r.
Scope and Contents Sheet music, three different versions (including on typed lyrics in French; clippings; promotional flyer "I Wish It Were Me" Scope and Contents Sheet music, promotional flyers.	e in French: "Je Veux T'Aimer" ); r. Document Case 1 folder 89
Scope and Contents Sheet music, three different versions (including on typed lyrics in French; clippings; promotional flyer 'I Wish It Were Me" Scope and Contents Sheet music, promotional flyers. 'I'd Be A'Lyin''	e in French: "Je Veux T'Aimer" ); r. Document Case 1 folder 89
Scope and Contents Sheet music, three different versions (including on typed lyrics in French; clippings; promotional flyer 'I Wish It Were Me" Scope and Contents Sheet music, promotional flyers. 'I'd Be A'Lyin''' Scope and Contents Sheet music.	e in French: "Je Veux T'Aimer" ); r. Document Case 1 folder 89
Scope and Contents Sheet music, three different versions (including on typed lyrics in French; clippings; promotional flyer "I Wish It Were Me" Scope and Contents Sheet music, promotional flyers. "I'd Be A'Lyin" Scope and Contents	e in French: "Je Veux T'Aimer" ); r. Document Case 1 folder 89 Document Case 1 folder 90
Scope and Contents Sheet music, three different versions (including on typed lyrics in French; clippings; promotional flyer 'I Wish It Were Me" Scope and Contents Sheet music, promotional flyers. 'I'd Be A'Lyin''' Scope and Contents Sheet music. 'If Tears Had Color In Them''	e in French: "Je Veux T'Aimer" ); r. Document Case 1 folder 89 Document Case 1 folder 90
Scope and Contents Sheet music, three different versions (including on typed lyrics in French; clippings; promotional flyer "I Wish It Were Me" Scope and Contents Sheet music, promotional flyers. "I'd Be A'Lyin"" Scope and Contents Sheet music. "If Tears Had Color In Them" Scope and Contents Sheet music.	e in French: "Je Veux T'Aimer" ); r. Document Case 1 folder 89 Document Case 1 folder 90
Scope and Contents Sheet music, three different versions (including on typed lyrics in French; clippings; promotional flyer "I Wish It Were Me" Scope and Contents Sheet music, promotional flyers. "I'd Be A'Lyin" Scope and Contents Sheet music. "If Tears Had Color In Them" Scope and Contents	e in French: "Je Veux T'Aimer" ); r. Document Case 1 folder 89 Document Case 1 folder 90 Document Case 1 folder 91

"I'll Never Be the Same Again"	Document Case 1 folder 93
Scope and Contents	
Typed lyrics.	
'I'm Looking (For a World)"	Document Case 1 folder 94
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
'In a Matter of Moments"	Document Case 1 folder 95
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
"Lament of the Cherokee Reservation Indian"	Document Case 1 folder 96
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, four different versions (one in Free promotional flyer, letter from Wesley Rose.	nch); photocopies of record jackets;
"Interstate Forty"	Document Case 1 folder 97
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, photocopy of record jacket	
"It Only Hurts When I Am Laughing"	Document Case 1 folder 98
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
'It's Been a Long Dry Spell"	Document Case 1 folder 99
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
'It's Daytime"	Document Case 1 folder 100
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
'It's My Time"	Document Case 1 folder 101
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	

"It's Twelve-Thirty-Five"	Document Case 1 folder 102
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
'Jack and Jill's New House"	Document Case 1 folder 103
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
"James (Hold the Ladder Steady)"	Document Case 1 folder 104
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, two different versions; record ja	acket; promotional flyer.
"Jimmy's Song"	Document Case 1 folder 105
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
'Johnny's Gonna Get a Spanking"	Document Case 1 folder 106
Scope and Contents	
Typed lyrics.	
"The Jones""	Document Case 1 folder 107
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, typed lyrics.	
'Just Kiss Me"	Document Case 1 folder 108
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
"Kangaroo"	Document Case 1 folder 109
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
"Kissin' Games"	Document Case 1 folder 110
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	

"The Kitchen Song"	Document Case 1 folder 111
Scope and Contents	
Typed lyrics.	
"The Knock"	Document Case 1 folder 112
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
'La La Mopoway (Another Guy's Girl)"	Document Case 1 folder 113
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, typed lyrics with handwritten a sax, tenor sax, trumpets, and full score).	annotations, handwritten parts (baritone
"The Language of Love"	Document Case 1 folder 114
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, two different versions; promoti handwritten lyrics; advertising mock-ups.	onal flyers; photocopy of recording;
"Laura"	Document Case 1 folder 115
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
"Let's Sit Down"	Document Case 2 folder 116
"Let's Sit Down" Scope and Contents	Document Case 2 folder 116
	Document Case 2 folder 116
Scope and Contents Sheet music.	
Scope and Contents Sheet music.	Document Case 2 folder 116 Document Case 2 folder 117
Scope and Contents Sheet music. "Life Can Have Meaning"	
Scope and Contents Sheet music. "Life Can Have Meaning" Scope and Contents Sheet music, promotional flyer.	Document Case 2 folder 117
Scope and Contents Sheet music. "Life Can Have Meaning" Scope and Contents Sheet music, promotional flyer.	Document Case 2 folder 117
Scope and Contents Sheet music. "Life Can Have Meaning" Scope and Contents Sheet music, promotional flyer. "Life Is Sweet To Me"	Document Case 2 folder 117
Scope and Contents Sheet music. "Life Can Have Meaning" Scope and Contents Sheet music, promotional flyer. "Life Is Sweet To Me" Scope and Contents Typed lyrics.	Document Case 2 folder 117 Document Case 2 folder 118
Sheet music. "Life Can Have Meaning" Scope and Contents Sheet music, promotional flyer. "Life Is Sweet To Me" Scope and Contents	

Scope and Contents Sheet music, two different versions (one autographed by John D. Loudermilk, possibly for Marianne Faithfull).	
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, handwritten parts (voices, violins, violas, c drums), handwritten full score from recording session 2	
"The Little Wind-Up Doll"	Document Case 2 folder 122
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, handwritten parts (violins, viola, guitar, ba	ass, and piano).
"Little World Girl"	Document Case 2 folder 123
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
"Lord Have Mercy"	Document Case 2 folder 124
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
"Losin' You Is Something New"	Document Case 2 folder 125
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
"Love Is a Dangerous Thing"	Document Case 2 folder 126
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
"Lover's Lane"	Document Case 2 folder 127
Scope and Contents	
Handwritten music and lyrics.	
"Lullabye of Love"	Document Case 2 folder 128
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	

Document Case 2 folder 120

"The Little Bird"

"Lunch in a Bucket"	Document Case 2 folder 129
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
"Ma Baker's Little Acre"	Document Case 2 folder 130
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
"Madam Rosy"	Document Case 2 folder 131
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
"The Magic Circle"	Document Case 2 folder 132
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
'Mary's No Longer Mine''	Document Case 2 folder 133
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
"Meet Mr. Mud"	Document Case 2 folder 134
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
"Midnight Bus"	Document Case 2 folder 135
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, two different versions (one in (	German); handwritten music and lyrics.
"Mister Jones"	Document Case 2 folder 136
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
"More Than He'll Have to Give"	Document Case 2 folder 137
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	

John D. Loudermilk Collection, 1950-1991 (2041)	8) 20418
"My Big Brother's Friend" Scope and Contents	Document Case 2 folder 138
Sheet music, handwritten music and lyrics, clippings, pror	s, promotional flyer.
"Nassau Town"	Document Case 2 folder 139
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, typed lytics.	
"A Nice Place to Visit"	Document Case 2 folder 140
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, copy of typed lyrics and handwritten music.	
"The Night Atlanta Burned"	Document Case 2 folder 141
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, promotional flyer.	
"No Lana"	Document Case 2 folder 142
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
"No Playing in the Snow Today"	Document Case 2 folder 143
Scope and Contents	
Handwritten parts (harpsichord, oboe, violins, violas, cello voices), handwritten full score from recording session 21 (	
"Sheet music, two different versions; promotional	
flyer."	Document Case 2 folder 144
"Nothing to Gain"	Document Case 2 folder 145
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, handwritten parts (violins, violas, cellos, guit voices), handwritten full score from recording session Octoflyer.	
"The Odd Folks of Okracoke"	Document Case 2 folder 146
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	

"Oh How Sad"	Document Case 2 folder 147
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
'The Old Double Shuffle''	Document Case 2 folder 148
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
"Old Folks Cry a Lot More (Than We'll Ever Know)"	Document Case 2 folder 149
Scope and Contents	
Typed lyrics.	
'On the Line"	Document Case 2 folder 150
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
"One Thousand Concrete Blocks"	Document Case 2 folder 151
Scope and Contents	
Typed music and lyrics, clipping.	
"Page One"	Document Case 2 folder 152
Scope and Contents	
Typed music and lyrics.	
"Paper Doll Harem (My Baby's Got A)"	Document Case 2 folder 153
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
'Paper Back Books''	Document Case 2 folder 154
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
'Paper Tiger''	Document Case 2 folder 155
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, two different versions; clipping.	

"Paramaribo"	Document Case 2 folder 156
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
"The Pig-Latin Song"	Document Case 2 folder 157
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
"Please Jack"	Document Case 2 folder 158
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, typed lyrics.	
"Poor Little Pretty Girl"	Document Case 2 folder 159
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, typed lyrics.	
"The Punk"	Document Case 2 folder 160
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
"Rhythm and Blues"	Document Case 2 folder 161
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
"Ricky's Tune"	Document Case 2 folder 162
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
"Road Hog"	Document Case 2 folder 163
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, promotional flyer, photocopies of recordings.	
"Rocks of Reno"	Document Case 2 folder 164
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, promotional flyer.	

"A Rose and a Baby Ruth" Scope and Contents	Document Case 2 folder 165
Sheet music, three different versions; full published score of Murphy; clipping.	of arrangement by Johny
"Run On Home, Baby Brother" Scope and Contents	Document Case 2 folder 166
Sheet music, carbon copy of typed lyrics, handwritten part trumpets, tuba).	ts (tenor sax, baritone sax,
"Sad Movies (Make Me Cry)" Scope and Contents	Document Case 2 folder 167
Sheet music, two different versions; clippings, promotiona	l flyers.
"Short on Love" Scope and Contents Sheet music.	Document Case 2 folder 168
"Sidewalks" Scope and Contents Sheet music, typed lyrics, promotional flyer.	Document Case 2 folder 169
"Singing on the Mountain" Scope and Contents Sheet music.	Document Case 2 folder 170
"Sittin' in the Balcony" Scope and Contents	Document Case 2 folder 171
Sheet music, two different versions; photocopy of handwri clippings.	tten music and lyrics;
"Sob Sister"	Document Case 2 folder 172
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
"Somebody Sweet" Scope and Contents Photocopy of handwritten music and lyrics.	Document Case 2 folder 173

"Song of the Lonely Teen"	Document Case 2 folder 174
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
"Sparkling Burgundy"	Document Case 2 folder 175
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
'Spying''	Document Case 2 folder 176
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
"Stayin' In"	Document Case 2 folder 177
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, two different versions.	
"The Steady Game"	Document Case 2 folder 178
Scope and Contents	
Handwritten music and lyrics.	
"Stop Th'Music"	Document Case 2 folder 179
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, clipping.	
"Sunglasses"	Document Case 2 folder 180
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, two different versions; letter fro promotional flyer.	om John D. Loudermilk, clippings,
"Take a Little Time"	Document Case 2 folder 181
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
"Talk Back Trembling Lips"	Document Case 2 folder 182
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, promotional flyer.	

"Tears From Out of Nowhere"	Document Case 2 folder 183
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
"Teen-Age Queen"	Document Case 2 folder 184
Scope and Contents	
Photocopy of handwritten music and lyrics.	
"Terry"	Document Case 2 folder 185
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
"Thank the Devil for Hideaways"	Document Case 2 folder 186
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
"Thanks to Rumors"	Document Case 2 folder 182
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, typed lyrics.	
"That Ain't All"	Document Case 2 folder 188
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, typed lyrics, handwritten parts (ter tuba), handwritten full score.	nor sax, baritone sax, trumpets, and
"That One Kiss (Was the Cause of it All)"	Document Case 2 folder 189
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
"That's All You Gotta Know"	Document Case 2 folder 190
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, typed lyrics.	
'That's Love''	Document Case 2 folder 192
Scope and Contents	

'Then You Can Tell Me Goodbye"	Document Case 2 folder 192
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, two different versions; typed lyrics; handwritten parts (oboe, violins, violas, cellos, guitar, bass, drums, piano, voices); handwritten full score from recording session 21 October 1963; reproduction of handwritten music and typed lyrics; clippings; clippings; promotional flyers; handwritten note.	
They Were Right"	Document Case 2 folder 193
Scope and Contents	
Copy of handwritten music and lyrics.	
They'll Love You"	Document Case 3 folder 194
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
'They're Tearing Away the Old Place"	Document Case 3 folder 19
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
This Cold War With You"	Document Case 3 folder 196
Scope and Contents	
Photocopy of recording (7-inch disc).	
'This Time I Would Know''	Document Case 3 folder 192
Scope and Contents	
Handwritten music and lyrics, photocopy of typed lyrics	
'This Weird Sensation"	Document Case 3 folder 198
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
" This World Is Not My Home	Document Case 3 folder 19
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, carbon copy of typed lyrics.	
Thou Shalt Not Steal"	Document Case 3 folder 200
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, two different versions.	

"Throw Me in a Crowd of Girls"	Document Case 3 folder 201
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, promotional flyer.	
"Throwin' Kisses"	Document Case 3 folder 202
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
"To Ann"	Document Case 3 folder 203
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
"To Hell With Love"	Document Case 3 folder 204
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, handwritten parts (harpsichord, violir (multiple copies), drums, voices).	ns, viola, cello, rhythm guitar
"Tobacco Road"	Document Case 3 folder 205
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, letters from Cedarwood Publishing Co	ompany.
"Tonight I Want to Be Alone"	Document Case 3 folder 206
Scope and Contents	
Handwritten music and lyrics.	
"Top Dog"	Document Case 3 folder 207
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
"Top Forty, News, Weather, and Sports"	Document Case 3 folder 208
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, two different versions.	
"Torture"	Document Case 3 folder 209
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, two different versions.	

"Travelin' Man"	Document Case 3 folder 210
Scope and Contents	
Handwritten music and lyrics.	
'Turn Me On''	Document Case 3 folder 211
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, typed lyrics.	
'Two Strangers In Love"	Document Case 3 folder 212
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
'Unkind Words"	Document Case 3 folder 213
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
'Up to My Knees in Happiness"	Document Case 3 folder 214
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, photocopy of recording (7-inch disc).	
	Document Case 3 folder 215
	Document Case 3 folder 215
'Vision of Goodbye"	Document Case 3 folder 215 rritten annotations.
'Vision of Goodbye" Scope and Contents Sheet music, carbon copy of typed lyrics with handw	
'Vision of Goodbye" Scope and Contents Sheet music, carbon copy of typed lyrics with handw	ritten annotations.
Vision of Goodbye" Scope and Contents Sheet music, carbon copy of typed lyrics with handw Wait"	ritten annotations.
'Vision of Goodbye" Scope and Contents Sheet music, carbon copy of typed lyrics with handw 'Wait" Scope and Contents	ritten annotations.
'Vision of Goodbye" Scope and Contents Sheet music, carbon copy of typed lyrics with handw 'Wait" Scope and Contents Sheet music.	pritten annotations. Document Case 3 folder 216
'Vision of Goodbye" Scope and Contents Sheet music, carbon copy of typed lyrics with handw 'Wait" Scope and Contents Sheet music. 'War Babies"	pritten annotations. Document Case 3 folder 216
<ul> <li>'Vision of Goodbye"</li> <li>Scope and Contents</li> <li>Sheet music, carbon copy of typed lyrics with handw</li> <li>'Wait"</li> <li>Scope and Contents</li> <li>Sheet music.</li> <li>'War Babies"</li> <li>Scope and Contents</li> </ul>	pritten annotations. Document Case 3 folder 216

"We Should Be Together"	Document Case 3 folder 219
Scope and Contents	
Handwritten music and lyrics.	
"We Wasted Our Time"	Document Case 3 folder 220
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, typed lyrics.	
"What a Woman in Love Won't Do"	Document Case 3 folder 221
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, two different versions; memo from	Joe Lucus; promotional flyer.
"What I'm Needin' Is You"	Document Case 3 folder 222
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
"What Is It?"	Document Case 3 folder 223
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
"What'll I Do"	Document Case 3 folder 224
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
"What Would It Take"	Document Case 3 folder 225
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, typed lyrics.	
"What's Wrong Bill"	Document Case 3 folder 226
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, two promotional flyers.	
"When I Was Nine"	Document Case 3 folder 227
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, typed lyrics.	

"When the Band Plays the Blues"	Document Case 3 folder 228
Scope and Contents	
Handwritten music and lyrics.	
"Where Have They Gone?"	Document Case 3 folder 229
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
"(Who Are You Mocking) Mockingbird" Scope and Contents	Document Case 3 folder 230
Sheet music, typed lyrics.	
"Why Can't I Believe in You"	Document Case 3 folder 231
Scope and Contents	
Typed lyrics, multiple versions (lyrics are the same).	
"Th'Wife"	Document Case 3 folder 232
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, copy of typed lyrics, handwritten parts (ter trumpets, and tuba), handwritten full score.	nor sax, baritone sax,
"Windy and Warm"	Document Case 3 folder 233
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, two different versions.	
"Wonderful World of My Dreams"	Document Case 3 folder 234
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
"The Worst Mistake"	Document Case 3 folder 23
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
"Yearbook"	Document Case 3 folder 236
Scope and Contents	
Copy of handwritten music and lyrics, promotional flyer	r, clipping.

Copy of handwritten music and lyrics, promotional flyer, clipping.

"You Deserve Each Other"	Document Case 3 folder 237
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, clipping.	
"You Reap Just What You Sow"	Document Case 3 folder 238
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
"You Take the Table (And I'll Take the Chair)"	Document Case 3 folder 239
Scope and Contents	
Handwritten music and lyrics.	
"Young Beethoven"	Document Case 3 folder 240
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, typed lyrics.	
"You're Cool"	Document Case 3 folder 241
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
"You're Jealous"	Document Case 3 folder 242
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	
'You're Lookin'''	Document Case 3 folder 243
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, handwritten parts (harpsichord voices).	, violins, viola, cello, rhythm, drums,
"You're Ruinin' My Life"	Document Case 3 folder 244
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music, clipping.	
"You're Takin' My Bag"	Document Case 3 folder 245
Scope and Contents	
Sheet music.	

1957 Scope and Contents	Document Case 3 folder 25
Program from high school graduation, Durhar	
Scope and Contents	n High School
1954 Score and Contonts	Document Case 3 folder 25
Program from a musical and minstrel show at Congress.	
Scope and Contents	
1953	Document Case 3 folder 24
Program from junior high school graduation.	
Scope and Contents	
1951	Document Case 3 folder 24
One clipping.	
Scope and Contents	
1950	Document Case 3 folder 24
Clippings, trade magazines, images, promotional festival materials, and miscellaneous memorabili	
Scope and Contents	
possible. Oversize clippings have been separated	
Arrangement Arrangement: Chronologically by year. Original	order has been maintained where
Physical Description: 550 items	
<b>1.2. Memorabilia</b> , 1950-1991., 1950-1991	
Sheet music.	
Scope and Contents Sheet music.	
Coope and Contants	

John D. Loudermilk Collection, 1950-1991 (20418) 20418		
1958-1959	Document Case 3 folder 252	
Scope and Contents		
One clipping, one flyer.		
1962	Document Case 3 folder 253	
Scope and Contents		
One clipping, pamphlet from the Grand	Ole Opry.	
1963	Document Case 3 folder 254	
Scope and Contents		
Small poster, artist songbook.		
1967	Document Case 3 folder 255	
Scope and Contents		
NARAS certificate, letter from the White trade magazine.	e House, Grammy nomination (facsimile), BMI	
1968	Document Case 3 folder 256	
Scope and Contents		
Clippings, trade magazines, presenter in	structions from NARAS ceremony.	
1969	Document Case 3 folder 257	
Scope and Contents		
Clippings, promotional materials, song l Future."	yrics to "I Just Want to Know About the	
1970	Document Case 3 folder 258	
Scope and Contents		
Clippings, pamphlet to 1970 SFCRC prog	gram, trade magazines.	
1971	Document Case 3 folder 259	

### **Scope and Contents**

Letters from Wofford College and Vanderbilt (with attached photographs), contract for Wembly, UK, performance, promotional materials.

1972

Document Case 3 folder 260

### **Scope and Contents**

Clippings, awards show programs, small poster.

# **Scope and Contents**

Clippings, bumper sticker from Cambridge Folk Festival, materials pertaining to the Ozark Mountain Folkfair.

## **Scope and Contents**

Clippings, promotional materials, artist songbook, programs.

# **Scope and Contents**

Clippings, press release, bumper sticker reading "Cajun Power."

# 1976

### **Scope and Contents**

Clippings, trade magazines, awards show programs, booklet about the Kerrville Music Festival, letter from Red Kennedv.

# **Scope and Contents**

Clippings, awards show programs, trade magazines, letter from Frances Preston with photographs attached.

Document Case 4 folder 266

Document Case 4 folder 267

Document Case 4 folder 268

### **Scope and Contents**

Clippings, trade magazines, awards show programs.

### 1980

1979

### **Scope and Contents**

Clippings, Tar Heel magazine.

# 1981

### **Scope and Contents**

Clippings, folder of materials pertaining to the Southern Grassroots Music Tour.

### 1973

1974

1975

# 1977

Document Case 4 folder 265

Document Case 4 folder 261

Document Case 4 folder 262

Document Case 4 folder 263

Document Case 4 folder 264

# Scope and Contents

Clippings, memo from Chet Atkins, Distinguished Alumnus Award from Campbell University.

### 1983

## Scope and Contents

Clippings, trade magazines, award from NARAS, materials pertaining to festival in Wembly, UK, including contracts, correspondence, work permits, and other materials.

# 1984 Document Case 5 folder 271 **Scope and Contents** Clippings, trade magazine. 1985 Document Case 5 folder 272 Scope and Contents Clippings, letter from videographer. 1986 Document Case 5 folder 273 **Scope and Contents** One clipping. 1987 Document Case 5 folder 274 **Scope and Contents** Clippings, trade magazine, programs. 1988 Document Case 5 folder 275 **Scope and Contents** Clippings, trade magazines, Aggie Award Ceremony programs, other programs. 1991 Document Case 5 folder 276 **Scope and Contents** Clippings. Undated memorabilia Document Case 5 folder 277 **Scope and Contents** Clippings, trade magazines, programs, images, and other materials.

Document Case 4 folder 269

Document Case 4 folder 270

John D. Loudermilk Collection, 1950-1	991 (20418) 20418
Oversize clippings	Oversize Box 188 Oversize Paper Folder OPF-20418/1 2
1.3. Correspondence, 1961-1988., 1961-1988	
Physical Description: 61 items	
Arrangement	
Arrangement: Chronological.	
Correspondence, including letters from Al Gore, Twiggy, Chet Atkins, and music industry professionals, some with photographs attached.	Document Case 5 folder 278
1.4. Other papers.	
<u>Physical Description</u> : 83 items	
Arrangement	
Arrangement: By subject and format.	
Johnny Dee	Document Case 5 folder 279
Scope and Contents	
14 items related to Loudermilk's early career und including clippings, record sleeves, and promotio	1 0 0
South Africa Tour	Document Case 5 folder 280
Scope and Contents	
47 items related to Loudermilk's tour of South African legal documents, letters, and sheet music written	ŭ ŭ
Chet Atkins-Doc Watson Album	Document Case 5 folder 281
Scope and Contents	
21 items related to the Atkins-Watson album Lou- correspondence with both Atkins and Watson, leg information, and promotional materials.	-
Scrapbook	Document Case 6 folder 282 283
Scope and Contents	
Scrapbook containing clippings, flyers, photograp	ohs, and other materials from John D.

Return to Table of Contents

Loudermilk's early career (late 1950s).

# 2. Photographs.

Physical Description: 164 items

### Arrangement

Arrangement: By subject

John D. Loudermilk

SFC Z Image Box 1 Image Folder PF-20418/1

### Scope and Contents

81 b&w photographs, mostly 8x10, of John D. Loudermilk.

John D. Loudermilk with others.

SFC Z Image Box 1 Image Folder PF-20418/2

### **Scope and Contents**

52 photographs, 1 color and 51 b&w, mostly 8x10, of John D. Loudermilk with other people, including Chet Atkins, Jimmy Dean, Harlan Howard, Willie Nelson, Frances Preston, Gunther Schuller, Merle Travis, Marijohn Wilkin, and many others.

Album cover photographs

SFC Z Image Box 2 Image Folder PF-20418/3

### Scope and Contents

4 b&w 8x10 photographs pertaining to the album cover for *The Open Mind of John D. Loudermilk*.

### Return to Table of Contents

### 3. Audio Recordings.

Physical Description: 295 items

#### Arrangement

Arrangement: by format, roughly alphabetical by title within format. Includes:

- 1 261 45s
- 2 178
- 3 1 8-track tape
- 4 18 acetate discs (not in alphabetical order)
- 5 3 audiocassettes
- 6 2 CDs
- 7 8 LPs
- 8 1 reel-to-reel tape

# Scope and Contents

Recordings of songs written by John D. Loudermilk and performed by him or other artists.

"Angels Cryin"' / "Walkin' Down the Road," Jimmy Newman, MGM K12830.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5531
"Angela Jones" / "Don't Want to Know," Michael Cox, Triumph RGM1011.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5532
"Angela Jones" / "Blue Serge and White Lace," Johnny Ferguson, MGM K12855.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5533
"Angela Jones" / "Road Hog," John D. Loudermilk, RCA Victor 47-8101.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5534
"Angela Jones" / "Alberta," Barry Kingston, Spark SRL1130.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5535
"Amigo's Guitar" / "Lonely Is A Word," Kitty Wells, Decca 9-30987.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5536
"All the Cryin' In the World" / "Just Like Your Daddy," Jeris Ross, ABC Dot DOA17615.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5537
"All the Crying in the World" / "Bon Soir Cher," Jody Miller, Capitol 2398.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5538
"All Of This For Sally" / "The Pickup," Mark Dinning, MGM K13061.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5539
"All Of This For Sally" /  "My Name Is Jones," Bill Carlisle, Hickory 45K1502	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5540
"All Of This For Sally" / "Tuff Stuff," Boyce Hawkins, RCA 47-9700.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5541
"Abilene" / "Poison Red Berries," Glenn Barber, Hickory 45K1568.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5542
"Abilene" / "Pistol Packin' Mama," Sonny James with his Tennessee State Prison Band, Columbia 3-10628.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5543
"Abilene" / "Oh So Many Years," George Hamilton IV, RCA Victor 47-8181.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5544
"Abilene" / "There's More Pretty Girls Than One," George Hamilton IV, RCA Victor 447-0717.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5545
"A-Plus In Love" / "Sittin' In The Balcony," Johnny Dee, Colonial CR430.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5546
"Asiatic Flu" / "That's All I've Got (To Remember You By)," Johnny Dee featuring Ebe Sneezer, Colonial	
45CR436.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5547
"Bad News" / "The Dutchman," George Hamilton IV, RCA Victor PB50063.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5548

"Bad News" / "Ring Around The World," Roosevelt Grier, AGP 109.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5549
"Bad News" / "Interstate Forty," Lonnie Donegan, Hickory 45-1274.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5550
"Bad News" / "Bad News," Boxcar Willie, Main Street B951.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5551
"Bad News" / "The Guitar Player (Her and Him)," John D. Loudermilk, RCA Victor 47-8154.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5552
"Bad News" / "Grow," Rock City Band, Hickory 45K1617S.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5553
"Bad News" / "Ticket to Nowhere," Tommy Tygart, Voice of Country VOC131.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5554
"Bahama Mama" / "It's My Time," John D. Loudermilk, RCA Victor 47-9189.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5555
"The Ballad of Baby Doe" /  "Grin and Bear It," Jimmy Newman, MGM K12812.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5556
"The Ballad of Widder Jones" / "Three Steps To The Phone," George Hamilton IV, RCA Victor 47-7881.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5557
"Belonging To You" / "Big River Rose," Bob Luman, Warner Bros 5272.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5558
"Big Daddy" / "Sweet Georgia Brown," Kossi Gardner, RCA Victor 47-9963.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5559
"Big Daddy" / "It's The Miles," Willis Brothers, Starday 45-570.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5560
"Big Daddy" / "Big Mable Murphy," Sue Thompson, Hickory H354.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5561
"Big Daddy" / "I'd Like To Know You Better," Sue Thompson, Hickory 45-1240.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5562
"Big Daddy" / "Bongo Band," Boots Randolph, RCA Victor 47-7835.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5563
"Big Daddy" / "Love Letters," Boots Randolph, Monument 45-1038.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5564
"Big Daddy" / "Sittin' On a Train," Lita Marino, Warner Bros 5302.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5565
"Blink Away" / "Top Dog," Norro and the Nor-Folks, Monument 45-813.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5566
"Blue Train" / "Rhythm and Blues," John D. Loudermilk, RCA Victor, 47-8308.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5567
"Blue Train" / "Thru the Windows of Your House," Roy Acuff Jr., 45K1515.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5568
- Chaped -	

"Blue Train (of the Heartbreak Line)" / "Maritime Farewell," George Hamilton IV, RCA Victor 74-0854.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5569
"Boo Boo Stick Beat" / "Django's Castle," Chet Atkins, RCA Victor 47-7589.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5570
"Boston Rocker," "Let's Think About Livin"' / "Old Friends," "Bad Bad Day," Bob Luman, Warner Bros 5506.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5571
"Break My Mind" / "This Thing Called Love," Bobby Wood, MGM K13797.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5572
"Break My Mind" / "The Real Thing," Jean Shepard, Scorpion GRT157.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5573
"Break My Mind" / "So Tired," Month of May, Melon 004	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5574
"Break My Mind" / "Without You There's A Sadness In My Song," Vern Gosdin, Elektra E45532.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5575
"Break My Mind" / "Ride," Pawnee Drive, Forward F103.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5576
"Break My Mind" / "Children, Children," Sammy Davis Jr., Reprise 0757.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5577
"Break My Mind" / "Deep Feeling Love," Clifford Curry, Elf 90033.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5578
"Break My Mind" / "Come With Me," Caney Creek Reunion, APT 26007.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5579
"Break My Mind" / "Funny, Familiar, Forgotten Feelings," Larry Butler, Imperial 66277.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5580
"Brown Girl" / "The Jones'," John D. Loudermilk, RCA 74-0121.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5581
"The Bully of the Beach" / "How the Mighty Have Fallen," Sammy Salvo, Hickory 45-1150.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5582
"Callin' Doctor Casey" / "Oh, How Sad," John D. Loudermilk, RCA Victor 47-8054.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5583
"Chile Nights" / "Over the Top," Minute Men, MGM K13132.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5584
"Cloudy and Cool" / "Travelin'," Chet Atkins, RCA Victor 47-8492.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5585
"Commerce Street and Sixth Avenue North" / "China Doll," Geroge Hamilton IV, RCA Victor 47-8001.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5586
"Cut Me Down (From Your Whipping Post)" / "Poor Unlucky Me," Kris Jensen, Hickory 1203.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5587

"Darling Jane" / "Language of Love," John D. Loudermilk, RCA Victor 47-7938.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5588
"Darling Jane" / "I'm A Waitin' For Ya Baby," Dorsey Burnette, Reprise R20121.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5589
"A Dixie Cup of Sand" / "Up To My Knees In Happiness," Janna Louise, Dot 45-16618.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5590
"Don't Turn On the Light" / "Day After Day," Margie Bowes, Hickory 45-1124.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5591
"Does My Heartache Show" / "Another," Jimmy Byron, Everest 19336.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5592
"Ebony Eyes" / "Honey," Bobby Russell, SI1142.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5593
"Ebony Eyes," "Devoted To You" / "Love Hurts," Everly Brothers, Impression DJIMS1.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5594
"Ebony Eyes" / "Walk Right Back," Everly Brothers, Warner Bros 5199.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5595
"Envy" / "You're Everything," Bob Luman, Warner Bros 5321.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5596
"Every Day I Learn A Little More About Love" / "What Would It Take," John D. Loudermilk, Music Is Medicine MIM002.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5597
"Everyone But You" / "Barbara," Don Gant, Colpix CP688.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5598
"Everything's Alright" / "Love Gets Sweeter," Newbeats, Hickory 45K1637S.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5599
"Falling Again" / "An Old Log Cabin For Sale," Porter Wagoner, RCA Victor 47-7770.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5600
"Father Time and Mother Love" / "Doggone That Train," Hank Snow, RCA Victor 47-7448.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5601
"The File" / "Bigger Men Than I (Have Cried)," Bob Luman, Hickory 45-1238.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5602
"Find Out" / "Howdy Neighbor, Howdy," Porter Wagoner, RCA Victor 47-8257.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5603
"Find Out" / "Cry, Cry, Darling," Chase Webster, Hickory 45-1303.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5604
"Find Out" / "Stay Another Day," Sue Thompson, Hickory HK313.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5605
"Fine Wine" / "Now I Taste the Tears," Gary LeMel, Capitol 2430.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5606
"Follow Your Drum" / "My World Has Stopped (I Wound It Too Tight)," Roy Acuff Jr., Hickory 45K1505.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5607

<ul> <li>"Freddy And His Go-Cart" / "Hello Mary Lou Goodbye Heart," Johnny Duncan, Leader L812.</li> <li>45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5608</li> <li>"Give Me A Sweetheart" / "Ther You Go," Sandy Mason, Hickory 45P1442.</li> <li>45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5610</li> <li>"Go On Home Boy" / "Jealous Heart," Bob Luman, Hickory 45-1307.</li> <li>"Go On Home Boy" / "Jealous Heart," Bob Luman, Hickory 45-1307.</li> <li>"Go On Home Boy" / "This Cold War With You," John D. Loudermilk, Columbia 4-41247.</li> <li>"Google Eye" / "Take a Walk (In My Shoes)," Ramsey Kearney, Hickory 45-1251.</li> <li>"Google Eye" / "There's a Hand Leading Me," Big Pete Deuchar, Fontana 267278TF.</li> <li>"Google Eye" / "T.N.T.," Nashville Teens, London</li> <li>"SLON9712.</li> <li>"The Great Snow Man" / "The Pig Latin Song," Bob Luman, Warner Bros 5204.</li> <li>"The Great Snow Man" / "The Pig Latin Song," Bob Luman, Warner Bros 5204.</li> <li>"The Great Snow Man" / "The Pig Latin Song," Bob Luman, Warner Bros 5204.</li> <li>"The Great Snow Man" / "The Pig Latin Song," Bob Luman, Warner Bros 5204.</li> <li>"The Great Snow Man" / "Before She Knows I'm Gone,"</li> <li>Bill Carlisle, Hickory 45-1280.</li> <li>"Gong Hayer" / " Bad News," John D. Loudermilk, RCA Victor 47-8154.</li> <li>"Half-Breed" / "A Song of Love," Marvin Rainwater, MGM K12803.</li> <li>"Half-Breed" / "A Song of Love," Marvin Rainwater, MGM K12803.</li> <li>"Half-Breed" / " Make Up Your Mind," Cardigans, Spann, 63086931.</li> <li>"Half-Breed" / " Make Up Your Mind," Cardigans, Spann, 63086931.</li> <li>"Hat Guitar Player" / "The Three Bells," Browns, RCA Victor 47-7555.</li> <li>Hasen Fel Last Night" / "The Three Bells," Browns, RCA Victor 47-7555.</li> <li>Hasen Fel Last Night" / "The Three Bells," Browns, RCA Victor 47-7555.</li> <li>"Hasen Fel Last Night" / "The Three Bells," Browns, RCA Victor 47-7555.</li> <li>"Hasen Hel Last Night" / "The Three Bells," Browns, RCA Victor 47-7555.</li> <li>"Hasen Hel Last Night" / "The Three Bells," Browns, RCA Victor 47-7555.</li> <li>"Hasen Kels</li></ul>		
Mason, Hickory 45P1442.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5609"Give Me A Sweetheart" / "That'll Be the Day," Everly Brothers, Warner Bros 5611.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5610"Go On Home Boy" / "Jealous Heart," Bob Luman, Hickory 45-1307.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5612"Google Eye" / "Take a Walk (In My Shoes)," Ramsey Kearney, Hickory 45-1251.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5613"Google Eye" / "There's a Hand Leading Me," Big Pete Deuchar, Fontana 267278TF.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5614"Google Eye" / "There's a Hand Leading Me," Big Pete Deuchar, Fontana 267278TF.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5615"The Great Snow Man" / "The Pig Latin Song," Bob Luman, Warner Bros 5204.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5616"The Great Snow Man" / "Before She Knows I'm Gone," Bill Carlisle, Hickory 45-1280.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5617"Grin and Bear It" / "The Ballad of Baby Doe," Jimmy Newman, MGM K12812.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5618"The Guitar Player" / "Bad News," John D. Loudermilk, RCA Victor 47-8154.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5619"Half-Breed" / "Akong of Love," Marvin Rainwater, MGM K12803.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5620"Half-Breed" / "Make Up Your Mind," Cardigans, Spann, 630S6931.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5622"Heaven Fell Last Night" / "The Three Bells," Browns, RCA Victor 47-7555.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5623"Hey Mal (Hide the Daughter)" / "Hot Tears," Little Jimmy Dickens, Columbia 4-41529.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5624"Hollywood" / "(He's My) Dreamboat," Connie Francis, MGM K13039.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5624"HaltStar" / "Ballad of Honest Abe," Johnny Bailes, Decca 9-30999.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418		45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5608
Brothers, Warner Bros 5611.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5610"Go On Home Boy" / "Jealous Heart," Bob Luman, Hickory 45-1307.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5611"Goin' Away To School" / "This Cold War With You," John D. Loudermilk, Columbia 4-41247.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5612"Google Eye" / "Take a Walk (In My Shoes)," Ramsey Kearney, Hickory 45-1251.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5613"Google Eye" / "Thre's a Hand Leading Me," Big Pete Deuchar, Fontana 267278TF.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5614"Google Eye" / "Thre's a Hand Leading Me," Big Pete Deuchar, Fontana 267278TF.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5615"The Google Eye" / "T.N.T.," Nashville Teens, London 45LON9712.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5616"The Great Snow Man" / "The Pig Latin Song," Bob Luman, Warner Bros 5204.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5616"The Great Snow Man" / "The Bilad of Baby Doe," Jimmy Newman, MGM K12812.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5617"Grin and Bear It" / "The Ballad of Baby Doe," Jimmy Newman, MGK K12803.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5619"Half-Breed" / "Asong of Love," Marvin Rainwater, MGM K12803.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5620"Half-Breed" / "Make Up Your Mind," Cardigans, Spann, 63056931.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5621"Heaven Fell Last Night" / "The Three Bells," Browns, RCA Victor 47-7555.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5623"Hey Mal (Hide the Daughter)" / "Hot Trees," Little Jimmy Dickens, Columbia 4-41529.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5623"Hey Mal (Hide the Daughter)" / "Hot Trees," Little Jimmy Dickens, Columbia 4-41529.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5624"Hollywood" / "(He's My) Dreamboat," Connie Francis, MGM K13039.45-rpm Disc 45rp	-	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5609
Hickory 45-1307. 45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5611 "Goin' Away To School" / "This Cold War With You," John D. Loudermilk, Columbia 4-41247. 45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5612 "Google Eye" / "Take a Walk (In My Shoes)," Ramsey Kearney, Hickory 45-1251. 45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5613 "Google Eye" / "There's a Hand Leading Me," Big Pete Deuchar, Fontana 267278TF. 45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5614 "Google Eye" / "T.N.T.," Nashville Teens, London 45LON9712. 45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5615 "The Great Snow Man" / "The Pig Latin Song," Bob Luman, Warner Bros 5204. 45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5616 "The Great Snow Man" / "Before She Knows I'm Gone," Bill Carlisle, Hickory 45-1280. 45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5617 "Grin and Bear It" / "The Ballad of Baby Doe," Jimmy Newman, MGM K12812. 45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5618 "The Gutar Player" / " Bad News," John D. Loudermilk, RCA Victor 47-8154. 45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5619 "Half-Breed" / "A Song of Love," Marvin Rainwater, MGM K12803. 45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5620 "Half-Breed" / "Make Up Your Mind," Cardigans, Spann, 630S6931. 45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5622 "Half-Breed" / "Make Up Your Mind," Cardigans, Spann, 630S6931. 45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5622 "Heaven Fell Last Night" / "The Three Bells," Browns, RCA Victor 47-7555. 45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5623 "Hey Ma! (Hide the Daughter)" / "Hot Tears," Little Jimmy Dickens, Columbia 4-41529. 45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5623 "Hey Ma! (Hide the Daughter)" / "Hot Tears," Little Jimmy Dickens, Columbia 4-41529. 45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5623 "Hul Star" / "Ballad of Honest Abe," Johnny Bailes, Decca 9-30999. 45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5626 "Hula Star" / "Ballad of Honest Abe," Johnny Bailes, Decca 9-30999. 45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5626		45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5610
John D. Loudermilk, Columbia 4-41247.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5612"Google Eye" / "Take a Walk (In My Shoes)," Ramsey Kearney, Hickory 45-1251.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5613"Google Eye" / "There's a Hand Leading Me," Big Pete Deuchar, Fontana 267278TF.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5614"Google Eye" / "T.N.T.," Nashville Teens, London 45LON9712.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5615"The Great Snow Man" / "The Pig Latin Song," Bob Luman, Warner Bros 5204.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5616"The Great Snow Man" / "Before She Knows I'm Gone," Bill Carlisle, Hickory 45-1280.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5617"Grin and Bear It" / "The Ballad of Baby Doe," Jimmy Newman, MGM K12812.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5618"The Great Snow Man" / "Before She Knows I'm Gone," Bill Carlisle, Hickory 45-1280.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5616"The Guitar Player" / "Bad News," John D. Loudermilk, RCA Victor 47-8154.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5619"Half-Breed" / "A Song of Love," Marvin Rainwater, MGM K12803.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5620"Half-Breed" / "Make Up Your Mind," Cardigans, Spann, 630S6931.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5622"Heaven Fell Last Night" / "The Three Bells," Browns, RCA Victor 47-7555.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5623"Hey Ma! (Hide the Daughter)" / "Hot Tears," Little Jimmy Dickens, Columbia 4-41529.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5623"Hul Star" / "Ballad of Honest Abe," Johnny Bailes, Decca 9-30999.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5626"Hallseree" / "Ballad of Honest Abe," Johnny Bailes, Decca 9-30999.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5626	•	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5611
Kearney, Hickory 45-1251.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5613"Google Eye" / "There's a Hand Leading Me," Big Pete Deuchar, Fontana 267278TF.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5614"Google Eye" / "T.N.T.," Nashville Teens, London 45LON9712.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5615"The Great Snow Man" / "The Pig Latin Song," Bob Luman, Warner Bros 5204.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5616"The Great Snow Man" / "Before She Knows I'm Gone," Bill Carlisle, Hickory 45-1280.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5617"Grin and Bear It" / "The Ballad of Baby Doe," Jimmy Newman, MGM K12812.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5618"The Guitar Player" / " Bad News," John D. Loudermilk, RCA Victor 47-8154.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5619"Half-Breed" / "A Song of Love," Marvin Rainwater, MGM K12803.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5621"He Reminds Me of Me" / "Run Opie Run," Mark Dinning, Hickory 45P1404.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5622"Heaven Fell Last Night" / "The Three Bells," Browns, RCA Victor 47-7555.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5623"Hey Ma! (Hide the Daughter)" / "Hot Tears," Little Jimmy Dickens, Columbia 4-41529.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5624"Hollywood" / "(He's My) Dreamboat," Connie Francis, MGM K13039.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5625"Hula Star" / "Ballad of Honest Abe," Johnny Bailes, Decca 9-30999.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5626	•	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5612
Deuchar, Fontana 267278TF.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5614"Google Eye" / "T.N.T.," Nashville Teens, London45.rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5615"The Great Snow Man" / "The Pig Latin Song," Bob45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5616"The Great Snow Man" / "Before She Knows I'm Gone,"45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5617"Bill Carlisle, Hickory 45-1280.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5617"Grin and Bear It" / "The Ballad of Baby Doe," Jimmy45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5618"The Guitar Player" / "Bad News," John D.Loudermilk, RCA Victor 47-8154.Loudermilk, RCA Victor 47-8154.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5619"Half-Breed" / "A Song of Love," Marvin Rainwater, MGM K12803.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5620"Half-Breed" / "Make Up Your Mind," Cardigans, Spann, 630S6931.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5622"Heaven Fell Last Night" / "The Three Bells," Browns, RCA Victor 47-7555.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5623"Hey Ma! (Hide the Daughter)" / "Hot Tears," Little Jimmy Dickens, Columbia 4-41529.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5623"Hul Star" / "Ballad of Honest Abe," Johnny Bailes, Decca 9-30999.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5626"I Believe What I Believe" / "I Believe What I Believe," Rachel Sweet, Derrick 45DRC111.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5627		45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5613
45LON9712.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5615"The Great Snow Man" / "The Pig Latin Song," Bob Luman, Warner Bros 5204.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5616"The Great Snow Man" / "Before She Knows I'm Gone," Bill Carlisle, Hickory 45-1280.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5617"Grin and Bear It" / "The Ballad of Baby Doe," Jimmy Newman, MGM K12812.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5618"The Guitar Player" / "Bad News," John D. Loudermilk, RCA Victor 47-8154.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5619"Half-Breed" / "A Song of Love," Marvin Rainwater, MGM K12803.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5620"Half-Breed" / "Make Up Your Mind," Cardigans, Spann, 630S6931.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5621"He Reminds Me of Me" / "Run Opie Run," Mark Dinning, Hickory 45P1404.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5622"Hey Ma! (Hide the Daughter)" / "Hot Tears," Little Jimmy Dickens, Columbia 4-41529.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5623"Hull Star" / "Ballad of Honest Abe," Johnny Bailes, Decca 9-30999.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5626"Hule Star" / "Ballad of Honest Abe," Johnny Bailes, Decca 9-30999.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5626		45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5614
Luman, Warner Bros 5204.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5616"The Great Snow Man" / "Before She Knows I'm Gone," Bill Carlisle, Hickory 45-1280.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5617"Grin and Bear It" / "The Ballad of Baby Doe," Jimmy Newman, MGM K12812.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5618"The Guitar Player" / "Bad News," John D. Loudermilk, RCA Victor 47-8154.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5619"Half-Breed" / "A Song of Love," Marvin Rainwater, MGM K12803.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5620"Half-Breed" / "Make Up Your Mind," Cardigans, Spann, 630S6931.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5621"He Reminds Me of Me" / "Run Opie Run," Mark Dinning, Hickory 45P1404.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5622"Heaven Fell Last Night" / "The Three Bells," Browns, RCA Victor 47-7555.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5623"Hey Ma! (Hide the Daughter)" / "Hot Tears," Little Jimmy Dickens, Columbia 4-41529.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5624"Hollywood" / "(He's My) Dreamboat," Connie Francis, MGM K13039.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5625"Hula Star" / "Ballad of Honest Abe," Johnny Bailes, Decca 9-30999.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5626"I Believe What I Believe" / "I Believe What I Believe," Rachel Sweet, Derrick 45DRC111.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5627		45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5615
Bill Carlisle, Hickory 45-1280.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5617"Grin and Bear It" / "The Ballad of Baby Doe," Jimmy Newman, MGM K12812.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5618"The Guitar Player" / "Bad News," John D. Loudermilk, RCA Victor 47-8154.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5619"Half-Breed" / "A Song of Love," Marvin Rainwater, MGM K12803.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5620"Half-Breed" / "Make Up Your Mind," Cardigans, Spann, 630S6931.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5621"He Reminds Me of Me" / "Run Opie Run," Mark Dinning, Hickory 45P1404.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5622"Heaven Fell Last Night" / "The Three Bells," Browns, RCA Victor 47-7555.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5623"Hey Ma! (Hide the Daughter)" / "Hot Tears," Little Jimmy Dickens, Columbia 4-41529.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5623"Hull Star" / "Ballad of Honest Abe," Johnny Bailes, Decca 9-30999.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5626"I Believe What I Believe" / "I Believe What I Believe," Rachel Sweet, Derrick 45DRC111.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5627	<b>c c</b>	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5616
Newman, MGM K12812.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5618"The Guitar Player" / " Bad News," John D.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5619Loudermilk, RCA Victor 47-8154.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5619"Half-Breed" / "A Song of Love," Marvin Rainwater, MGM K12803.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5620"Half-Breed" / "Make Up Your Mind," Cardigans, Spann, 630S6931.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5621"He Reminds Me of Me" / "Run Opie Run," Mark Dinning, Hickory 45P1404.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5622"Heaven Fell Last Night" / "The Three Bells," Browns, RCA Victor 47-7555.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5623"Hey Ma! (Hide the Daughter)" / "Hot Tears," Little Jimmy Dickens, Columbia 4-41529.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5624"Hollywood" / "(He's My) Dreamboat," Connie Francis, MGM K13039.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5625"Hula Star" / "Ballad of Honest Abe," Johnny Bailes, Decca 9-30999.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5626"I Believe What I Believe" / "I Believe What I Believe," Rachel Sweet, Derrick 45DRC111.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5627		45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5617
Loudermilk, RCA Victor 47-8154.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5619"Half-Breed" / "A Song of Love," Marvin Rainwater, MGM K12803.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5620"Half-Breed" / "Make Up Your Mind," Cardigans, Spann, 630S6931.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5621"He Reminds Me of Me" / "Run Opie Run," Mark Dinning, Hickory 45P1404.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5622"Heaven Fell Last Night" / "The Three Bells," Browns, RCA Victor 47-7555.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5623"Hey Ma! (Hide the Daughter)" / "Hot Tears," Little Jimmy Dickens, Columbia 4-41529.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5624"Hollywood" / "(He's My) Dreamboat," Connie Francis, MGM K13039.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5625"Hula Star" / "Ballad of Honest Abe," Johnny Bailes, Decca 9-30999.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5626"I Believe What I Believe" / "I Believe What I Believe," Rachel Sweet, Derrick 45DRC111.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5627	• • •	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5618
MGM K12803.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5620"Half-Breed" / "Make Up Your Mind," Cardigans, Spann, 630S6931.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5621"He Reminds Me of Me" / "Run Opie Run," Mark Dinning, Hickory 45P1404.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5622"Heaven Fell Last Night" / "The Three Bells," Browns, RCA Victor 47-7555.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5623"Hey Ma! (Hide the Daughter)" / "Hot Tears," Little Jimmy Dickens, Columbia 4-41529.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5624"Hollywood" / "(He's My) Dreamboat," Connie Francis, MGM K13039.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5625"Hula Star" / "Ballad of Honest Abe," Johnny Bailes, Decca 9-30999.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5626"I Believe What I Believe" / "I Believe What I Believe," Rachel Sweet, Derrick 45DRC111.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5627		45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5619
Spann, 630S6931.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5621"He Reminds Me of Me" / "Run Opie Run," Mark Dinning, Hickory 45P1404.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5622"Heaven Fell Last Night" / "The Three Bells," Browns, RCA Victor 47-7555.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5623"Hey Ma! (Hide the Daughter)" / "Hot Tears," Little Jimmy Dickens, Columbia 4-41529.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5624"Hollywood" / "(He's My) Dreamboat," Connie Francis, MGM K13039.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5625"Hula Star" / "Ballad of Honest Abe," Johnny Bailes, Decca 9-30999.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5626"I Believe What I Believe" / "I Believe What I Believe," Rachel Sweet, Derrick 45DRC111.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5627		45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5620
Dinning, Hickory 45P1404.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5622"Heaven Fell Last Night" / "The Three Bells," Browns, RCA Victor 47-7555.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5623"Hey Ma! (Hide the Daughter)" / "Hot Tears," Little Jimmy Dickens, Columbia 4-41529.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5624"Hollywood" / "(He's My) Dreamboat," Connie Francis, MGM K13039.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5625"Hula Star" / "Ballad of Honest Abe," Johnny Bailes, Decca 9-30999.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5626"I Believe What I Believe" / "I Believe What I Believe," Rachel Sweet, Derrick 45DRC111.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5627		45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5621
RCA Victor 47-7555.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5623"Hey Ma! (Hide the Daughter)" / "Hot Tears," Little Jimmy Dickens, Columbia 4-41529.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5624"Hollywood" / "(He's My) Dreamboat," Connie Francis, MGM K13039.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5625"Hula Star" / "Ballad of Honest Abe," Johnny Bailes, Decca 9-30999.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5626"I Believe What I Believe" / "I Believe What I Believe," Rachel Sweet, Derrick 45DRC111.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5627	-	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5622
Jimmy Dickens, Columbia 4-41529.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5624"Hollywood" / "(He's My) Dreamboat," Connie Francis, MGM K13039.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5625"Hula Star" / "Ballad of Honest Abe," Johnny Bailes, Decca 9-30999.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5626"I Believe What I Believe" / "I Believe What I Believe," Rachel Sweet, Derrick 45DRC111.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5627		45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5623
MGM K13039.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5625"Hula Star" / "Ballad of Honest Abe," Johnny Bailes, Decca 9-30999.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5626"I Believe What I Believe" / "I Believe What I Believe," Rachel Sweet, Derrick 45DRC111.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5627		45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5624
Decca 9-30999.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5626"I Believe What I Believe" / "I Believe What I Believe," Rachel Sweet, Derrick 45DRC111.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5627		45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5625
Rachel Sweet, Derrick 45DRC111.45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5627		45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5626
	Rachel Sweet, Derrick 45DRC111.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5627

"I Can't Hold Your Letters" / "Sad Story," Jack Scott, Capitol 4796.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5628
"I Can't Hold Your Letters" / "She's Getting Married," Tommy Zang, Hickory 45-1165.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5629
"I Gotta Go ('Cause I Love You)" / "Lop-Sided Over- Loaded (And It Wiggled When We Rode It)," Brian Hyland, Kapp K363X.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5630
"I Wanna Live" / "Guess Away the Blues," Don Gibson, Hickory 45K1588.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5631
"I Wanna Live" / "That's All That Matters," Glen Campbell, Capitol 2146.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5632
"I Wanna Live" / "I Don't Wanna Talk It Over," Eddy Raven, ABC Dot DOA17618.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5633
"I Wanna Live" / "You Lay Easy On My Mind," Roy Orbison, MGM K14626.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5634
"Je Veux T'Aimer" /  "C'est Un Peu de Pluie," Michel Chevalier, Aber Disc' 87100.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5635
"I Wish It Were Me" / "Turn That Frown Upside Down," Roy Acuff Jr., Hickory 45K1398.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5636
"I'd Be A-Lyin"' / "I Wouldn't Trade It For the World," Larry Henley, Hickory 45-1354.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5637
"I'd Like To Be Alone" / "Let the Whole World Know," Arnie Derksen, Decca 9-30867.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5638
"If the Boy Only Knew" / "Have a Good Time," Sue Thompson, Hickory 45-1174.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5639
"I'm Looking (For a World)" / "Walkin' My Baby," Sue Thompson, Hickory 45-1359.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5640
"In a Matter of Moments" / "What Will My Mary Say?," Mark Dinning, MGM K13048.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5641
"Indian Reservation" / "Just Can't Take Anymore," Buddy Red Bow, First American FA117.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5642
"Indian Nation (The Lament of the Cherokee Resevation Indian)" / "I'm Going Right To Where I Do Wrong," Billy Thundercloud, Polydor PD14321.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5643
"Indian Reservation (The Lament of the Cherokee Reservation Indian)" / "Indian Reservation (The Lament of the Cherokee Reservation Indian)," Raiders, Columbia 4-45332.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5644
"Indian Reservation" / "May You Rest In Peace," Liz Howard, Stardust 301.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5645

"Indian Reservation" / "Hudson Bay," Don Fardon, Young Blood YB1015.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5646
"Indian Reservation (The Lament of the Cherokee)" / "Dreaming Room," Don Fardon, GNP Crescendo GNP405.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5647
"Indian Reservation" / "The Luckiest Guy in the World," Roy Acuff Jr., Hickory 45K1456.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5648
"Interstate Forty" / "You're Welcom," Bob Luman, Hickory 45-1201.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5649
"It's Daytime" / "Crawling Back," Gail Wynters, Hickory 45K1530.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5650
"It's Gotta Be You" / "Teenage Queen," Johnny Dee, Colonial 45CR433.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5651
"It's Just the Idea" / "A Walk on the Wild Side of Life," George Hamilton IV, ABC Paramount 45-10167.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5652
"It's My Time" / "It's My Time," John D. Loudermilk, RCA Victor 47-9189.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5653
"It's My Time" / "I Love You Because," Frank Ifeld, Hickory 45P1550.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5654
"It's My Time" / "One More Time, Billy Brown," Shackelfords, LHI Records 1211.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5655
"It's Twelve Thirty-Five" / "Cause I Ask You To," Sue Thompson, Hickory 45-1234.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5656
"James (Hold the Ladder Steady)" / "My Hero (That's What You Are)," Sue Thompson, Hickory 45-1183.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5657
"The Jones'" / "Brown Girl," John D. Loudermilk, RCA Victor 74-0121.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5658
"The Jones" / "Mary Wanna Marry Me," Neal Ford and the Fanatics.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5659
"Just Kiss Me" / "Sweet Hunk of Misery," Sue Thompson, Hickory 45-1340.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5660
"Kangaroo" / "High School Play," Cynthia Muse, Dot 45-1635.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5661
"Kissin' Games" / "With Tears In My Eyes," Dean & Mark, Hickory 45-1227.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5662
"The Knock" / "He Said Everything But Stay," Sandy Samples, Teardrop TD3338.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5663
"The Language of Love" /  "Let Me Down Hard," Sue Thompson, Hickory 45P1431.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5664

"The Language of Love" / "Return to Thunder Road," Earl Sinks, Hickory 45-1315.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5665
"Leaving Woman Blues" / "The Butcher Boy," Harvie June Van, 47-7548.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5666
"Let's Sit Down" / "Torture," Kris Jensen, Hickory 45-1173.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5667
"Life Can Have Meaning" / "Pickin' White Gold," Bobby Lord, Hickory 45-1232.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5668
"Life Can Have Meaning" / "Where Is Your Heart Tonight," Chase Webster, Hickory 45-1283.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5669
"This Little Bird" / "Morning Sun," Marianne Faithfull, London 45LON9759V.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5670
"The Little Bird" / "What You Gonna Do," Nashville Teens, MGM K13357.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5671
"The Little Grave" / "Truck Driving Man," George Hamilton IV, RCA Victor 47-8462.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5672
"The Little Grave" / "Natividad," George Hamilton IV, RCA Victor 47-9775.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5673
"The Little Wind-Up Doll" / "Somebody's Smiling (While I'm Crying)," Kris Jensen, Hickory 45-1285.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5674
"Little World Girl" / "Song for a Winter's Night," George Hamilton IV, RCA Victor 47-9385.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5675
"Lord Have Mercy" / "When I Was Nine," John D. Loudermilk, Warner Bros 7489.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5676
"Lover's Lane" / "Yo-Yo," John D. Loudermilk, Columbia 4-41209.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5677
"Meet Mr. Mud" / "Still Loving You," Bob Luman, Hickory 45K1564.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5678
"Der letzte Bus (Midnight Bus)" / "Frei sein - Frei sein (Kiss me - Kiss me)," Audrey Arno, Polydor 24080.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5679
"Midnight Bus" / "Tobacco Road," John D. Loudermilk, Columbia 4-41562.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5680
"Midnight Bus" / "Long Journey Home," Billy Graves, Monument 45-404.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5680a
"Mr. Jones" / "Anything Will Do," Scott Engel, Liberty F55312.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5681
"My Big Brother's Friend" / "Before," Cecelia Batten, Colonial 45CR431.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5682
"The Night Atlanta Burned" / "The Night Atlanta Burned," Atkins String Co., RCA JH10346.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5683

"Norman" / "Apartment no. 9," Barbara Lee, Emerald E3309.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5684
"Norman" / "Never Love Again," Sue Thompson, Hickory 45-1159.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5685
"Nothing To Gain" /  "Cajun Joe," Lonnie Donegan, Hickory 45-1345.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5686
"N-U-T-H-I-N-G" / "If I Were a Fool," Stan Robinson, Monument 45-405.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5687
"The Odd Folks of Okracoke" / "Sidewalks," John D. Loudermilk, RCA Victor 47-9592.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5688
"1000 Concrete Blocks" / "My Lucky Love," Hank Hardy, Colonial 45-7019.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5689
"1000 Concrete Blocks" / "In My Simple Way," Johnny Dee, Colonial 45CR435.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5690
"Page One" / "Mighty Low," Bluenotes, Colonial 45CR434.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5691
"The Pale Faced Indian" / "Wayward Angel," Marvin Rainwater, MGM K12865.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5692
"Paper Tiger" / "Mama, Don't Cry At My Wedding," Sue Thompson, Hickory HG1006.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5693
"The Pig Latin Song" / "The Great Snow Man," Bob Luman, Warner Bros 5204.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5694
"Rocks of Reno" / "Louisiana Man," Bob Luman, Warner Bors 5255.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5695
"A Rose and a Baby Ruth" / "A Lonely Boy," Bob Rubino, Bella 1000.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5696
"A Rose and a Baby Ruth" / "If You Don't Know," George Hamilton IV, ABC Paramount 45-9765.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5697
"A Rose and a Baby Ruth" / "Out Here in the Country," Jim Farmer, Le Cam LC114.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5698
"A Rose and a Baby Ruth" / "If You Don't Know," George Hamilton IV, Colonial CR420.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5699
"Sad Movies (Make Me Cry)" / "Nine Little Teardrops," Sue Thompson, Hickory 45-1153.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5700
"Sad Movies (Make Me Cry)" / "Just One Rose," Homespun HS093.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5701
"Sad Movies (Make Me Cry)" / "Good Friends (Are Hard To Find)," Shawn, MGM South S7033.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5702
"Short On Love" / "Crying My Heart Out," Newbeats, Hickory 45-1387.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5703

"Short On Love" /  "Big Willie Broke Jail Tonight," Gus Backus, MGM K13134.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5704
"Sidewalks" / "The Odd Folks of Okracoke," RCA Victor 47-9592.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5705
"Singing on the Mountain" / "It's Gotta Be All," Melody Masters Quartet, Colonial CR111.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5706
"Sittin' in the Balcony" / "A-Plus In Love," Johnny Dee, Colonial CR430.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5707
"Somebody Sweet" / "They Were Right," Johnny Dee, Colonial CR722.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5708
"Sparkling Burgundy" / "Josephine," Jim Hall, Hickory 45-1236.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5709
"The Steady Game" / "Can You Blame Us," George Hamilton IV, ABC Paramount 45-10009.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5710
"The Steady Game" / "Starry Eyed," Michael Holliday, Columbia 45DB4378.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5711
"Stop Th' Music" / "What I'm Needin' Is You," Sue Thompson, Hickory 45-1308.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5712
"Sunglasses" / "Candy," Tracey Ullman, Stiff BUY205.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5713
"Sun Glasses" / "He Loved Me Too Little," Skeeter Davis, RCA Victor 47-8642.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5714
"Susie's House" / "Yearbook," John D. Loudermilk, Columbia 4-41165.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5715
"Take a Little Time" / "Because You Love Me," Sue Thompson, Hickory 45K1587.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5716
"Talk Back Trembling Lips" / "From Cotton to Satin," Charlie Bandy, Soundwaves SW4596.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5717
"Talk Back Trembling Lips" / "Each Moment Here With You," Ernie Ashworth, American Sound MAS6002.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5718
"Talk Back Trembling Lips" / "The Joker's Gonna Cry," Ernie Ashworth, Hickory 45K1549.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5719
"Talk Back Trembling Lips" /  "You'll Never Know," Barbara Kramer, Pro-Tal RE347.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5720
"Talk Back Trembling Lips" / "Another You," Johnny Tillotson, MGM K13181.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5721
"Talk Back Trembling Lips" / "Til I Can't Take It Anymore," Sue Thompson and Roy Acuff, Jr., Hickory 45K1558.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5722
"Talk Back Trembling Lips" / "That's How Much I	
Care," Ernest Ashworth, Hickory 45-1214.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5723

"Tears From Out of Nowhere" / "Bad, Bad Day," Bob Luman, Hickory 45-1289.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5724
"Teenage Queen" / "It's Gotta Be You," Johnny Dee, Colonial 45CR433.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5725
"Thank the Devil for Hideways" / "I Don't Have the Heart (To Disagree)," Bob Gallion, Hickory 45-1300.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5726
"That One Kiss" / "Adrift on a Star," Gogi Grant, F55316.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5727
"That's Love" / "Cash on the Barrelhead," Bobby Lord, Hickory 45-1361.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5728
"Then You Can Tell Me Goodbye" / "Apples, Raisins, and Roses," Eddy Arnold, RCA Victor 47-9606.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5729
"Then You Can Tell Me Goodbye" / "Boogie Woogie Melody," Toby Beau, RCA PB11670.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5730
"Then You Can Tell Me Goodbye," "Don't Pull Your Love" / "I Miss You Tonight," Glen Campbell, Capitol 4245.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5731
"Then You Can Tell Me Goodbye" / "I Still Love You," Casinos, Fraternity F977.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5732
"Then You Can Tell Me Goodbye" / "The Grass Keeps Right On Growin'," Perry Como, RCA Victor PB10604.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5733
"Then You Can Tell Me Goodbye" / "Lovin' Season," Gene and Debbe, Hickory 45K1643S.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5734
"Then You Can Tell Me Goodbye" / "Then You Can Tell Me Goodbye," Gene Hughes, King K2002.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5735
"Then You Can Tell Me Goodbye" / "Oh, Such a Stranger," Frank Ifield, Hickory 45P1486.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5736
"Then You Can Tell Me Goodbye" / "That Ain't All," John D. Loudermilk, RCA Victor 47-8579.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5737
"Then You Can Tell Me Goodbye" / "Terry," Sandy Mason, MGM K13393.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5738
"Then You Can Tell Me Goodbye" / "Always," Johnny Nash, Argo 5479.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5739
"Then You Can Tell Me Goodbye" / "The Beat Goes On," Lawrence Welk, Dot 45-17001.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5740
"Then You Can Tell Me Goodbye" / "Blame It On Me," Ray Charles Singers, Imperial RS45-4103.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5741
"They Were Right" / "Somebody Sweet," Johnny Dee, Colonial CR722.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5742

"They Were Right" / "Somebody Sweet," Johnny Dee, Dot 45-15699.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5743
"They'll Love You" / "Little People," Dorinda Duncan, Ascot ASCOT2174.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5744
"This Time I Would Know" / "Beyond the Shadow," Browns, RCA Victor 47-7427.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5745
"This Weird Sensation" / "Love Is All I'm Asking For," Sinx Mitchell, Hickory 45-1248.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5746
"Thou Shalt Not Steal" / "Great Balls of Fire," Newbeats, Hickory 45P1539.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5747
"Thou Shalt Not Steal" / "Sweet and Tender Feeling," Mack White, Commercial C1315.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5748
"Thou Shalt Not Steal" / "Just 'Round the River Bend," Dick and DeeDee, Warner Bros 5482.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5749
"Throw Me in a Crowd of Girls" / "I'm Building an Ocean," Sammy Salvo, Hickory 45-1215.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5750
"Throwin' Kisses" / "If You Don't Love Me (Then Why Don't You Leave Me Alone)," Bob Luman, Hickory 45K1460.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5751
"Throwin' Kisses" / "Angel, Angel," Sue Thompson, Hickory 45-1144.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5752
"Tobacco Road" / "Sleepy-Eyed John," Johnny Duncan, PYE 7N15358.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5753
"Tobacco Road" / "Open Mind," Richie Lecea, United Artists UAX1243Y.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5754
"Tobacco Road" / "Blues for a Four String Guitar," Lou Rawls, Capitol 6096.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5755
"Tobacco Road" / "Black Sapphire," Roy Clark, Silver Dollar SD7-70001.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5756
"Top Dog" / "Blink Away," Norro, Monument 45-813.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5757
"Top Forty, News, Weather and Sports" / "Suddenly (There's Only You)," Mark Dinning, MGM K12980.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5758
"Torture" / "Gone, Gone, Gone," Everly Brothers, Warner Bros 5478.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5759
"Torture" / "Torture," Butch Baker, Mercury 818379-7DJ.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5760
"Travelin' Man" / "Just This Side of Memphis," Red Foley, Decca 9-30882.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5761
"Tremble" / "Why I'm Walkin'," George Hamilton IV, ABC Paramount 45-10090.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5762
Dago 52	

"Turn Me On" / "Laughing At Me," Nellie Rutherford, Hickory 45-1172.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5763
"Walkin' Down the Road" / "Angels Cryin'," Jimmy Newman, K12830.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5764
"Waterloo" / "The Battle of Kookamonga," Homer and Jethro, RCA Victor 47-7585.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5765
"Waterloo" / "Smoke Along the Track," Stonewall Jackson, Columbia 4-41393.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5766
"We Should Be Together" /  "I'm Gonna Catch You Baby," Mary Klick, Columbia 4-41289.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5767
"We Should Be Together" / "No Other Arms, No Other Lips," Chordettes, Cadence 1361.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5768
"Weep No More My Baby" / "Sweet Nothin's," Brenda Lee, Decca 9-30967.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5769
"What a Woman in Love Won't Do" / "Let Your Thoughts Be Sweet," Sue Thompson, Hickory	
45K1622S.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5770
"What a Woman in Love Won't Do" / "Shattered," Sandy Posey, MGM K13702.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5771
"What I'm Needin' Is You" / "Stop Th' Music," Sue Thompson, Hickory 45-1308.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5772
"What Would It Take" / "Every Day I Learn a Little More About Love," John D. Loudermilk, Music Is Medicine MIM002.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5773
"What's Wrong Bill" / "I Need a Harbor," Sue Thompson, Hickory 45-1204.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5774
"When I Was Nine" / "Lord Have Mercy," John D. Loudermilk, Warner Bros 7489.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5775
"When the Band Plays the Blues" / "Not Like It Was With You," Pamela Law, Boyd BB1985.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5776
"Why Not" / "How Do You Start Over," Sue Thompson, Hickory 45P1493.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5777
"Th' Wife" / "Wouldn't That Cock Your Pistol," Bill Carlisle, Hickory 45K1483.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5778
"Windy and Warm" / "Lonely Street," Boots Randolph, Monument 45-821.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5779
"Wonderful World of My Dreams" / "The Worst Mistake," Carmel Quinn, Dot 45-16667.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5780
"The Worst Mistake" / "Three Steps to the Phone," Sandy Mason, MGM K13494.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5781

"The Writin' On the Wall" / "Cush Cush Ky-Yay," Moon Mullican, Decca 9-30962.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5782
"Yearbook" / "Susie's House," John D. Loudermilk, Columbia 4-41165.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5783
"You Deserve Each Other" / "Doin' Nothing," Sue Thompson, Hickory 45P1512.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5784
"You Deserve Each Other" / "That Man," Robert Mitchum, Monument MN45-1025DJ.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5785
"You Take the Table and I'll Take the Chairs" / "Out of a Honky Tonk," Bob Gallion, MGM K12777.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5786
"You Take the Table (And I'll Take the Chairs)" / "Conscience (Set Me Free)," June Webb, Hickory 45-1096.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5787
"Young Beethoven" / "Highway Flyer," Doug Owen, Hickory AH54011.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5788
"Your Girl" / "Baby Baby," Jay Fanning, ACME 45-100.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5789
"You're the Guilty One" / "I Hear It Now," John D. Loudermilk, RCA Victor 47-8973.	45-rpm Disc 45rpm-20418/5790
"A Rose and a Baby Ruth" / "If You Don't Know," George Hamilton IV and the Country Gentlemen,	
Colonial CR420.	78-rpm Disc 78rpm-20418/19267
Colonial CR420. <i>The Cowboy and the Lady:</i> : "Walk Out of My Mind," "Hangin' On," "Victims of the Night," "Am I That Easy to Forget," "Only Mama That'll Walk the Line," "Dark End of the Street," "Break My Mind," "You Can't Imagine," "Sweet Thing," "Greyhound Bus Depot," "No Regrets," Lee Hazelwood and Ann Margret, Ampex M8147.	78-rpm Disc 78rpm-20418/19267 8-Track 8T-20418/82
The Cowboy and the Lady:: "Walk Out of My Mind," "Hangin' On," "Victims of the Night," "Am I That Easy to Forget," "Only Mama That'll Walk the Line," "Dark End of the Street," "Break My Mind," "You Can't Imagine," "Sweet Thing," "Greyhound Bus Depot," "No Regrets," Lee Hazelwood and Ann Margret, Ampex	
The Cowboy and the Lady:: "Walk Out of My Mind," "Hangin' On," "Victims of the Night," "Am I That Easy to Forget," "Only Mama That'll Walk the Line," "Dark End of the Street," "Break My Mind," "You Can't Imagine," "Sweet Thing," "Greyhound Bus Depot," "No Regrets," Lee Hazelwood and Ann Margret, Ampex M8147. "Everyday I Learn a Little More About Love," John D.	8-Track 8T-20418/82
The Cowboy and the Lady:: "Walk Out of My Mind," "Hangin' On," "Victims of the Night," "Am I That Easy to Forget," "Only Mama That'll Walk the Line," "Dark End of the Street," "Break My Mind," "You Can't Imagine," "Sweet Thing," "Greyhound Bus Depot," "No Regrets," Lee Hazelwood and Ann Margret, Ampex M8147. "Everyday I Learn a Little More About Love," John D. Loudermilk	8-Track 8T-20418/82 Audiodisc FD-20418/1223
The Cowboy and the Lady:: "Walk Out of My Mind," "Hangin' On," "Victims of the Night," "Am I That Easy to Forget," "Only Mama That'll Walk the Line," "Dark End of the Street," "Break My Mind," "You Can't Imagine," "Sweet Thing," "Greyhound Bus Depot," "No Regrets," Lee Hazelwood and Ann Margret, Ampex M8147. "Everyday I Learn a Little More About Love," John D. Loudermilk "La La Mopoway," John D. Loudermilk	8-Track 8T-20418/82 Audiodisc FD-20418/1223 Audiodisc FD-20418/1224
The Cowboy and the Lady:: "Walk Out of My Mind," "Hangin' On," "Victims of the Night," "Am I That Easy to Forget," "Only Mama That'll Walk the Line," "Dark End of the Street," "Break My Mind," "You Can't Imagine," "Sweet Thing," "Greyhound Bus Depot," "No Regrets," Lee Hazelwood and Ann Margret, Ampex M8147. "Everyday I Learn a Little More About Love," John D. Loudermilk "La La Mopoway," John D. Loudermilk "The Little Grave," prob. John D. Loudermilk	8-Track 8T-20418/82 Audiodisc FD-20418/1223 Audiodisc FD-20418/1224 Audiodisc FD-20418/1225
The Cowboy and the Lady:: "Walk Out of My Mind," "Hangin' On," "Victims of the Night," "Am I That Easy to Forget," "Only Mama That'll Walk the Line," "Dark End of the Street," "Break My Mind," "You Can't Imagine," "Sweet Thing," "Greyhound Bus Depot," "No Regrets," Lee Hazelwood and Ann Margret, Ampex M8147. "Everyday I Learn a Little More About Love," John D. Loudermilk "La La Mopoway," John D. Loudermilk "The Little Grave," prob. John D. Loudermilk "No Playing in the Snow Today," John D. Loudermilk	8-Track 8T-20418/82 Audiodisc FD-20418/1223 Audiodisc FD-20418/1224 Audiodisc FD-20418/1225 Audiodisc FD-20418/1226
The Cowboy and the Lady:: "Walk Out of My Mind," "Hangin' On," "Victims of the Night," "Am I That Easy to Forget," "Only Mama That'll Walk the Line," "Dark End of the Street," "Break My Mind," "You Can't Imagine," "Sweet Thing," "Greyhound Bus Depot," "No Regrets," Lee Hazelwood and Ann Margret, Ampex M8147. "Everyday I Learn a Little More About Love," John D. Loudermilk "La La Mopoway," John D. Loudermilk "The Little Grave," prob. John D. Loudermilk "No Playing in the Snow Today," John D. Loudermilk "Not Like It Was With You," prob. John D. Loudermilk	8-Track 8T-20418/82 Audiodisc FD-20418/1223 Audiodisc FD-20418/1224 Audiodisc FD-20418/1225 Audiodisc FD-20418/1225 Audiodisc FD-20418/1227
The Cowboy and the Lady:: "Walk Out of My Mind," "Hangin' On," "Victims of the Night," "Am I That Easy to Forget," "Only Mama That'll Walk the Line," "Dark End of the Street," "Break My Mind," "You Can't Imagine," "Sweet Thing," "Greyhound Bus Depot," "No Regrets," Lee Hazelwood and Ann Margret, Ampex M8147. "Everyday I Learn a Little More About Love," John D. Loudermilk "La La Mopoway," John D. Loudermilk "The Little Grave," prob. John D. Loudermilk "No Playing in the Snow Today," John D. Loudermilk "Not Like It Was With You," prob. John D. Loudermilk "Nothing To Gain," probably John D. Loudermilk	8-Track 8T-20418/82 Audiodisc FD-20418/1223 Audiodisc FD-20418/1224 Audiodisc FD-20418/1225 Audiodisc FD-20418/1226 Audiodisc FD-20418/1227 Audiodisc FD-20418/1228
The Cowboy and the Lady:: "Walk Out of My Mind," "Hangin' On," "Victims of the Night," "Am I That Easy to Forget," "Only Mama That'll Walk the Line," "Dark End of the Street," "Break My Mind," "You Can't Imagine," "Sweet Thing," "Greyhound Bus Depot," "No Regrets," Lee Hazelwood and Ann Margret, Ampex M8147. "Everyday I Learn a Little More About Love," John D. Loudermilk "La La Mopoway," John D. Loudermilk "The Little Grave," prob. John D. Loudermilk "No Playing in the Snow Today," John D. Loudermilk "Not Like It Was With You," prob. John D. Loudermilk "Nothing To Gain," probably John D. Loudermilk "Run On Home, Baby Brother," John D. Loudermilk	8-Track 8T-20418/82 Audiodisc FD-20418/1223 Audiodisc FD-20418/1224 Audiodisc FD-20418/1225 Audiodisc FD-20418/1225 Audiodisc FD-20418/1227 Audiodisc FD-20418/1228 Audiodisc FD-20418/1229

John D. Loudermilk Collection, 1950-1991 (20418) 20418

"The Wife," John D. Loudermilk	Audiodisc FD-20418/1233
"Tobacco Road," Lou Rawls	Audiodisc FD-20418/1234
"Bad News," Johnny Cash	Audiodisc FD-20418/1235
"We Wasted Our Time," John D. Loudermilk	Audiodisc FD-20418/1236
"Lonely Is a Word," John D. Loudermilk	Audiodisc FD-20418/1237
"If Tears Had Color In Them," Sandy Posey	Audiodisc FD-20418/1238
"Torture," Kris Jensen	Audiodisc FD-20418/1239
"Waterloo" / "Not Like It Was With You"	Audiodisc FD-20418/1240
"Windy and Warm," Chet Atkins	Audiodisc FD-20418/1241
"Bad News," Jimmy Hall	SFC Audio Cassette FS-20418/8184
Scope and Contents	
Noncommercial	
Side A: "Hey Joe," "Bamboo Road," "I Call Your Name," Willy De Ville; Side B: "Le Grand Blues Band Theme," "Tobacco Road," "Satisfy Susie," "Falling Back In Love With You," Le Grand Blues Band	SFC Audio Cassette FS-20418/8185
Scope and Contents	
Noncommercial	
"Even Now," Barbara Lee, Emerald EM4021 Scope and Contents	SFC Audio Cassette FS-20418/8186
Commercial	
1. "The Spirit of the Flag," 2. "Google Eye," 3. "Learning How to Love," Clint Miller, Pachyderm CMCD7492.	Music Compact Disc CD-20418/5890
<i>Blue Train</i> , John D. Loudermilk, Bear Family BCD15421.	Music Compact Disc CD-20418/5891
<i>12 Sides of John D. Loudermilk</i> , John D. Loudermilk, RCA Victor LPM2539.	Audiodisc FC-20418/16551
<i>Country Love Songs Plain and Simply Sung</i> , John D. Loudermilk, RCA Victor LSP4040.	Audiodisc FC-20418/16552
Encores, John D. Loudermilk, RCA LSA3220.	Audiodisc FC-20418/16553
John D. Loudermilk Sings a Bizarre Collection of the Most Unusual Songs, John D. Loudermilk, RCA Victor	
LPM3497.	Audiodisc FC-20418/16554

<i>Just Passing Through</i> , John D. Loudermilk, Music Is Medicine MIMLP9009.	Audiodisc FC-20418/16555
<i>The Open Mind of John D. Loudermilk</i> , John D. Loudermilk, RCA Victor LSP4097.	Audiodisc FC-20418/16556
Suburban Attitudes in Country Verse, John D. Loudermilk, RCA Victor LMP3807, LSP3807.	Audiodisc FC-20418/16557
Volume 1-Elloree, Warner Bros WS1922.	Audiodisc FC-20418/16558
<i>Rock 'N Roll Special Vol. 2: Sittin' in the Balcony</i> , Miki Curtis, Teichiku Rec. BBL 2009, Japan, August 1977	SFC Audio Open Reel FT-20418/12809
Scope and Contents	
7" reel	
mono	
Return to Table of Contents	
. Posters and oversize images.	
Physical Description: 12 items	
Scope and Contents	
Posters from various performances, some promotional images.	

Posters and oversize images

Extra Oversize Paper Folder X-OP-20418/1

Museum Item MU-20418/1 -- 8

# Return to Table of Contents

# 5. Artifacts.

Physical Description: 8 items

# Artifacts

# Scope and Contents

- 1 1 sash reading "NARAS Hostess"
- 2 1 paper dress emblazoned with "Baby Ruth"
- 3 1 handbill for the Boggy Creek Cafe in Fouke, Ark.
- 4 1 bumper sticker for Boggy Creek
- 5 1 ribbon reading "Nominee"
- 6 1 button from the Ozark Mountain Folkfair
- 7 1 T-shirt from the Ozark Mountain Folkfair
- 8 1 vinyl purse, on which "Not mine...bour ours" has been painted.

Return to Table of Contents